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SLAS Grant Schemes and Awards

A significant percentage of SLAS income went on grants and awards. The Committee regularly discusses the schemes to ensure that they are working for the Members. In light of recent discussions the wording of the calls for applications for all schemes are to be revised to make the criteria for making awards clearer. It is hoped that this will facilitate applicants and assessors. The information about grants will be temporarily removed from the website while it is being replaced. New guidelines and deadlines will be issued in summer after they have been approved at the next Committee meeting. The schemes will remain the same.  Members are encouraged to apply for these grants and awards and to publicise them to PhD students and colleagues. It is important that anyone applying for SLAS grants fulfils the eligibility criteria in particular this year there were several instances of people not being considered for awards because they were not members of SLAS. 

The Secretary reported on awards made under the various SLAS grant schemes since the AGM 2013, as follows:

· Postgraduate Travel Grants

Twenty of these grants are available, each worth up to £600 to encourage and assist in overseas fieldwork. A total of 27 applications were received by the single annual deadline in February but several applications were ineligible to be considered. The number of applications was notably less than in the previous two years. Eighteen full awards were made to: Tania Passarelli Tonhati (Goldsmiths), Arely Santiago Cruz (Durham), Annemiek Rhebergen (Glasgow), Ramón Centeno (Sheffield), Mara Duer (Warwick), Caroline Delgado (Manchester),Marcos Estrada (Warwick),María Eugenia Giraudo (Warwick),Adriana Rudling (Sheffield),Kinne Gueye (Cambridge),Esteban Damiani (Warwick),Juan Mario Diaz (Roehampton),Ciara O’Connell (Sussex),José Antonio Brambila (Sheffield),Lorena Fuentes (Birkbeck),Nneamaka Vanni (Warwick), Paulina Guerrero Gutierrez (KCL). 1 award of £75 was made to Agata Lulkowska (Birkbeck). 
· Postgraduate Conference Grants

Eight of these grants are made available each year, each worth up to £500 to enable students to present a paper at an overseas conference. We received 2 applications by the September 28th deadline and 19 applications by the second deadline in February. Overall, application levels were comparable to last year. A total of eight awards were made of £500 to: First Round: Rebecca DeWald (Glasgow). Second Round: Sam Kelly (UCL), Andrés Baeza (Bristol), Chuck Sturtevant (Aberdeen), Christoph Harig (KCL), Eliza Massi (SOAS), Tom Astley (Newcastle)

Taehok Lee (York)

· SLAS Conference Postgraduate Bursaries

Twenty grants were available, each worth £200. As last year we did not receive as many applications as one might expect. We received 26 applications by the deadline and made 19 awards of £200 and 1 award of £75. Awards were made to: Rosane Carneiro Ramos (Kings), Barbara A. Castillo Büttinghausen (Bristol), Andres Baeza (Bristol), Julia Zulver (Oxford), Kristina Pla Fernandez (Manchester), Marcia Vera Espinoza (Sheffield), Hilary Francis (Aberdeen), Ramón I. Centeno (Sheffield), Beatriz Tadeo Fuica (St Andrews), David Powell (Sheffield), Maria Degaetano (Oxford), Emily Kirk (Nottingham), Karen Siegel (Glasgow), Taeheok Lee (York), Agata Lulkowska (Birkbeck), Rebecca Ogden (Manchester), Stefano Rossoni (UCL), Stacey Dunlea (Sheffield), Mara Sankey (UCL), Tara Cookson (Cambridge)
· SLAS 50th Anniversary Postdoctoral Bursaries

The Committee decided that this year SLAS would award five 50th Anniversary Post-Doctoral Bursaries of £200 each. These awards were introduced to celebrate this landmark occasion and to recognise the particular challenges faced by post-doctoral researchers who do not have institutional support. We received seven applications and made 5 awards to: Thomas Muhr (Bristol), Penny Miles (Bristol), Rupert Medd (Bristol), Natalia Priego (Liverpool), Francisco Ferreira (Royal Holloway)
· ‘Latin American Scholar’ Grants 
Once again we received a large number of applications to this scheme (although slightly fewer than last year). Twenty four applications were received. Five awards of £1000 were made to: Ricardo Lopez León, Mexico; Juan Loera González, Chile; Flávio Heinz, Brazil; Javier Trevino Rangel, Mexico; Leticia Barrera, Argentina
· Conference and Event and Seminar Grants Support
The funding for these schemes was combined to enable us to better respond to demand. A total of £4000 was available under these schemes this year. The new guidelines will clarify the definition of a conference vs an event or seminar and set limits on the maximum funding available according to the type of event. There is likely to be a single annual deadline. We received four  applications by the September deadline and a further eleven  applications for the February deadline. The following awards have been made:

In the first round two awards were made to:

-The Figure of the Child in Contemporary Latin American Visual Cultures (Geoffrey Maguire, Cambridge) (£500)

-Greeks and Romans on the Latin American Stage (Rosa Andújar, UCL) (£1000)

In the second round five awards of £500 were made to: 

-‘The Politics of Aesthetics..’  (Rebecca Jarman, Cambridge)

-‘Visualising Latin American Antiquities’ (James Scorer, University of Manchester)

-‘Hennessy Special Session’ (Tony Kapcia, University of Nottingham)

-‘Solidarity in the 21st Century’ (Cornelia Grabner, Lancaster University)

-'Environmental Debates and Policies in Latin America' (Dr Malayna Raftopoulos and Dr Michela Coletta, Institute of Latin American Studies)


Elections to the SLAS Committee

The Secretary reported on the outcome of the 2014 elections. 

The following posts were available:

Secretary: standard two-year post

Treasurer: standard two-year post

Two Ordinary Members: standard two-year post

By the deadline, valid nominations had been received as follows:

Secretary: Sarah Bowskill
Treasurer: John Fisher

Ordinary Members: David Wood, Katy Jenkins
Since we did not receive more nominations than the number of posts available all of the nominees were duly elected to the Committee for the period 2014-2016. 

The Committee would like to thank outgoing member Nina Laurie for her service on the Committee. 
